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Math-Whizz 
Are you having trouble getting Math-Whizz on your ipad or tablet at 
home? 

Here is a guide to help you. Unfortunately it is not quite as 
straightforward as we would hope just yet - Math-Whizz are 
currently developing their own App. 

 

 Download Puffin Academy (there are two - download the 
purple one). 

 Click on the 'Mathematics' tab up the top along the menu bar. 

 Scroll down to the bottom of the page and click on page.  

 Scroll through the pages until you see a green and blue   
Math-Whizz logo. It should be on page 7 or 8. 

 Open this link by clicking on the Maths-Whizz logo.  

 Click the little star in the corner of your website address bar to 
add this particular page to your favourites. This will mean you 
don't have to go through the above steps every time! 
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Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage our students in learning. 
 
 
 
We are responsible, confident learners and communicators. 
 
 
 
Respect, Responsibility, Honesty, Persistence and Excellence. 
 

 

You will remember that this term we trialled a new carpark system using our lower 
entrance.  We had 3 regular users of the car park and the feedback from them was 
positive. Congratulations to Elizabeth Montgomery who won a $50 voucher to Lola 
Café for being one of our regular users. 
We will continue the trial for the early part of next term until the weather cuts up. So if 
you would like to save time/petrol/frustration I suggest you have a go at using the 
new carpark area. It makes dropping off and picking up your children a more relaxing 
experience. All it takes is for you to tell your child/ren that they are to meet you at the 
new car park. 

The new legislation comes into operation on the 4th April. As a school we have 
completed a self-review which looks at six areas – communicating safety, leading 
safety, knowing safety, resourcing safety, reporting on safety, involving for safety. 
The above areas have sub-areas that the staff completed. Areas are scored on a     
1 - 6 point system. 
The area of strength for Rotokauri School is Resourcing Safety which includes time 
allocation for work to be completed safely, enough resources are provided to work 
safely, enough time is allocated to fixing health and safety problems, enough people 
are employed to complete the job safely. 
As a Board we will be looking further into the area of accountability/responsibility 
because that is where there is grey area within school environments. We hope to be 
able to access more information from the Ministry over the coming months.  
The Health and Safety of our students is paramount but at the same time we don’t 
want to be in a position where our students lose their ability to problem solve and 
lose the wondrous art of common sense. 
From a parents perspective is there something in our school environment / 
procedures that you feel needs more attention? 
Please drop me a line mgoodson@rotokauri.school.co.nz 
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Things change quickly in the field of IT and education is one area that is very 
responsive to change. We are currently looking at revising our Strategic Plan for IT. 
This involves getting feedback from past pupils, current Year 8 students, staff at 
Rotokauri and staff from other schools, including high school.  
We will feedback information to you as it comes to hand.  There will be an 
opportunity for you to have your say on IT as part of this whole process 
Jarrod Teale is the Chairperson of the IT subcommittee. This year a number of 
parents have come forward, like Jarrod, with specialist skills to help the school. 

Board of Trustee Elections are not far away. If anyone is contemplating running for a 
position on the Board they should take a booklet from the office foyer table called    
“A parent’s guide to the role of The Board of Trustees”.   

Earlier this term we had a Māori Consultation Hui where a group of interested 
whānau met to discuss what we have proposed for te reo Māori and tikanga this 
year. We also shared ideas of things we can implement into our school.  Another hui 
will be held next term. This will be advertised in the newsletter closer to the time.      
This term we have begun our school wide Te Reo Māori programme.  We have 
started with greetings and farewells.  We will continue for the rest of this term and 
next, including things such as; the students introducing themselves and their 
whānau, learning numbers, asking simple questions, learning and presenting their 
mihi, days of the week, months of the year, colours and parts of the body.  The junior 
students are enjoying singing and moving to Māori action waiata. 
We are in the process of organising a Marae visit for Term 3 and are planning a 
school hāngi. Watch out for more information regarding this in upcoming newsletters. 

Please remember to use the school calendar on our website 
www.rotokauri.school.nz to keep up to date with what is happening at school.   

Each year we try and do a fundraiser which has the children fully involved in a 
physical or learning activity that helps to financially support one of the school’s 
strategic goals. This year the school will run a Spellathon on 30th June. All students 
will be involved. Students will be given spelling lists that are appropriate for their 
spelling ability, not necessarily age based. Our teachers have information on 
student’s abilities and will use this to set up a spelling programme in Term 2. 
All of the money fundraised by the students will go towards the Adventure Trail. 
It is important that our students work toward this common goal as it gives them a 
sense of TEAM = Together Everyone Achieves More. 
Because they will have to put a lot of effort into this project they will have a better 
understanding of the value of money.  
Early in Term 2 we will be asking for people to come forward to join an Adventure 
Trail subcommittee. More information on this at a later date. 
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There is lots of talk currently in the media about the amount of sugar in our 
food/drinks and the short/long term impact it is having on younger generation. The 
following article is from The Listener.  A number of schools in New Zealand have 
become Water Only schools and a recent newspaper survey showed that 93% of all 
parents surveyed wanted their children to have less access to sugar drinks. 
What I do know from teaching experience is that a child that consumes 2/3 cans of 
coke during lunchtime acts in a very different way than students who have had a 
healthy lunch. 
 

             

The next newsletter will be Week 2, Term 2.  Any important notices will be emailed. 
 

SUGAR DEBATE 
 

NEXT NEWSLETTER 



Thank you to all the parents who have paid their school donation.  This makes all the 
difference to what we can achieve with our students. Please feel free to look at our 
school budget which is situated in the rack just outside Sharon’s office. 

Just a reminder that this only covers peanuts and food products that have traces of 
peanuts.  All other forms of nuts are fine. 

1. Give people more than they expect and do it cheerfully. 

2. When someone says thank you, reply you’re welcome. 

3. When you say you are sorry look a person in the eye. 

4. Never laugh at someone’s dream. 

5. Remember that great love and great achievements require great risk. 

6. When you lose, don’t lose the lesson. 

Your children may want to start training, as our School Cross Country is early in 
Term 2.  We will be holding it in Week 2 Friday, 13th May (postponement day 
is Friday, 20th May).  Using the results from this event, we will be selecting our 
Interschool Cross Country team. They will represent Rotokauri School on Friday, 
27th May at Waitetuna School.   

These amazing students represented 
Rotokauri School at the recent Top 
School Games held at Te Kowhai 
School. They competed with such 
enthusiasm, displayed a wonderful 
team spirit, and modelled 
sportsmanship in every activity. They 
did themselves and our school proud. 
A big thank you goes out to our 
wonderful parents who helped out with 
transport and for being there to 
support the team as a whole. We are 
proud of our students and really value 
all the support you give us in events 
such as this. 

Never argue with stupid people, they will drag you down to their level and then beat 
you up with experience.                                                                              Mark Twain 
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Entertainment Books  
Due back 13th April 

 
Thank you to all of those who have purchased the book or app 
or have returned the book to the office. 
Please make payment or return your book by Wednesday 13th 
April.  You can return the form to the school office or pay online 
on the link below. 

www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/15484g0 

 
 

 

http://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/15484g0


 

                                

                                 

                             

                          



 


